January Term 2nd day of Term January 9, 2025
Commission in session pursuant to adjournment at the Courthouse
in Bowling Green, County of Pike, State of Missouri;
Bill Allen, Presiding Commissioner, Present
Tom Wallace, Eastern Commissioner, Present
Brock Bailey, Western Commissioner, Present

Commission was not in session Monday, December 6, 2025 due to inclement weather.

Bill Allen called the meeting to order at 9:00 am and moved to accept the agenda as presented. Brock Bailey,
seconded. Vote 2-0

Tom Wallace was sworn in as Eastern Commissioner by Laura Stumbaugh, County Clerk.
Brock Bailey moved to pay bills as presented. Bill Allen, seconded. Vote 3-0

Commission discussed Monday, January 13, 2025. They will be attending the inauguration in Jefferson City at
the State Capitol. The Commission will not be in session on that day due to these events.

Tom Wallace contacted Travis Elliott, Attorney, regarding the Chapter 100 solar agreement with Ameren.
The County is seeking advice and documentation in order to communicate appropriately with those involved.

9:30 am- Closed Session

Commission met with Holly Leverenz, Coroner, regarding office space and the logistics of the transition of the
elected officials. Holly was instructed to purchase a computer and fax machine through Devon McClain,

IT for the county.

Commission met with Olivia Ledford, Treasurer, she was granted authority to reinvest CD’s at Community State Bank
at 4.5% interest for six months. Brock Bailey moved to grant her authority to invest county funds. Tom Wallace,
seconded. Vote 3-0

10:30 am- Closed Session

Tom Wallace moved to have it noted in the handbook that budgeted salaries for future increases be calculated

on the beginning of the year hourly rates, not adjusted rate within the same department. Bill Allen, seconded.

Vote 3-0

Tom Wallace made the motion to approve ARPA funds for an invoice from Schaper & Hines, Inc for CR251 in the amount of
$9457.25. Bill Allen, seconded. Vote 3-0

Brock Bailey made the motion to approve ARPA funds for an invoice from Pike County Development Authority for
Louisiana Pedestrian Walk Bridge Project regarding administrative services in the amount of $3500.00.
Tom Wallace, seconded. Vote3-0

There being no other business before the County Commission, the meeting adjourned until January 16, 2025, at 9:00am.
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